
BOARD OF TRUSTEES WORK SESSION 

11004 Carpenter Street, Mokena, Illinois 60448 

Monday, April 20, 2020 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

 

Mayor Fleischer called the Board of Trustees work session to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 

ROLL CALL 

 

Joseph E. Budzyn (via telephone) 

Debbie Engler (via telephone) 

Jillian Hersted (via telephone) 

George Metanias (via telephone) 

Jim Richmond (via telephone) 

Joe Siwinski (via telephone) 

Absent:   

  

Also present were:   Clerk Melissa Martini via telephone; Village Administrator John 

Tomasoski and Finance Director Barb Damron were both in person. 

 

Fiscal Year 2021 Budget 

 

Village Administrator John Tomasoski and Finance Director Barb Damron presented the Fiscal 

Year 2021 Budget Discussion presentation. 
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 Discussion: 

 

The Board generally agreed with staff’s revenue projections for Fiscal Year 2021, however, Trustee 

Siwinski, Trustee Richmond and Trustee Budzyn were not sure if they were conservative enough. 

Trustee Budzyn was concerned with income tax revenues for Fiscal Year 2021 due to Governor 

Pritzker’s proposed graduated income tax and asked for verification of when it would be effective if 

approved.  Trustee Hersted advised everyone that if approved, the new income tax is currently set to 

go into effect on January 1, 2021. Village Administrator Tomasoski acknowledged that due to 

COVID-19, there is a significant amount of uncertainty moving forward. Therefore, he anticipated 

the necessity to review the Village’s finances on a monthly basis with the Board until the economy 

stabilizes.  The Board concurred with this process. 

 

Staff Updates 

 

Mayor Fleischer highlighted Director of Economic and Community Development Alan 

Zordan’s report to illustrate to the Board all the development currently taking place in the 

Village. 

 

Trustee Budzyn asked for additional clarification on the 80th Avenue Industrial Park’s 

removal of their signage in relation to Will County’s upcoming project based off the update 

in Public Work Director Lou Tiberi’s Staff Report.  Village Administrator Tomasoski 

indicated he would provide additional information to the Board. 

 

Trustee Budzyn indicated the Certificate of Appointment for Mr. Ryan Montgomery may 

need to be reissued. 

 

Trustee Budzyn asked for clarification regarding tap-on fees in the March monthly 

Treasurer’s report.  Finance Director Barb Damron explained the revenues from tap-on fees 

are split 50/50 for water and sewer. 

 

Trustee Budzyn asked how many trees staff intended to plant in parkways this spring and at 

what cost based off Assistant Village Administrator Kirk Zoellner’s Staff Report.  Village 

Administrator Tomasoski stated that this information would be provided to the Board. 

 

There being no further business to bring before the Mayor and Board of Trustees, Mayor 

Fleischer adjourned the work session at 7:25 p.m. 


